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WONDER WOMAN THE TRUE AMAZON
"O king," answered the youth, "there is no great forgiveness save in case of a great crime, for according as the offence is great, in so much is
forgiveness magnified and it is no dishonour to the like of thee if he spare the like of me. Verily, Allah knoweth that there is no fault in me, and
indeed He commandeth unto clemency, and no clemency is greater than that which spareth from slaughter, for that thy forgiveness of him whom
thou purposest to put to death is as the quickening of a dead man; and whoso doth evil shall find it before him, even as it was with King Bihkerd."
"And what is the story of King Bihkerd?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.? ? ? ? ? The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear Of
hues with whose goodliness none may compare..When the king heard this, he said, "I will not isolate myself from the folk and slay my vizier." And
he bade him depart to his dwelling..? ? ? ? ? Quoth Sherik, "On me be his warranty, may God assain the king!" So the Tai departed, after a term had
been assigned him for his coming..?Story of King Bekhtzeman..So she gave him all that she possessed and he sold it and paid the rest of her price;
after which there remained to him a hundred dirhems. These he spent and lay that night with the damsel in all delight of life, and his soul was like
to fly for joy; but when he arose in the morning, he sat weeping and the damsel said to him, 'What aileth thee to weep?' And he said, 'I know not if
my father be dead, and he hath none other heir but myself; and how shall I win to him, seeing I have not a dirhem?' Quoth she, 'I have a bracelet; do
thou sell it and buy small pearls with the price. Then bray them and fashion them into great pearls, and thereon thou shalt gain much money,
wherewith we may make our way to thy country.' So he took the bracelet and repairing to a goldsmith, said to him, 'Break up this bracelet and sell
it.' But he said, 'The king seeketh a good (183) bracelet; I will go to him and bring thee the price thereof.' So he carried the bracelet to the Sultan
and it pleased him greatly, by reason of the goodliness of its workmanship. Then he called an old woman, who was in his palace, and said to her,
'Needs must I have the mistress of this bracelet, though but for a single night, or I shall die.' And the old woman answered, 'I will bring her to
thee.'.When the dead man found himself alone, he sprang up, as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and
water-can and wrapped them up in the napkins. Then be took his shroud under his arm and went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the
washer and said to him, 'Hast thou made an end of the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper and made off to his lodging,
where he found El Merouzi soliciting his wife and saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he
is buried. I myself escaped not from them but after travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou
have of me?' 'Accomplish my desire of thee,' answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with
her..103. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain ccccxiv.So Ishac returned to the slave-dealer and said to him, 'Harkye, Gaffer Said!*' 'At thy
service, O my lord,' answered the old man; and Ishac said, 'In the corridor is a cell and therein a damsel pale of colour. What is her price in money
and how much dost thou ask for her?, Quoth the slave-dealer, 'She whom thou mentionest is called Tuhfet el Hemca.' (174) 'What is the meaning of
El Hemca?' asked Ishac, and the old man replied, 'Her price hath been paid down an hundred times and she still saith, "Show me him who desireth
to buy me;" and when I show her to him, she saith, "This fellow is not to my liking; he hath in him such and such a default." And in every one who
would fain buy her she allegeth some default or other, so that none careth now to buy her and none seeketh her, for fear lest she discover some
default in him.' Quoth Ishac, 'She seeketh presently to sell herself; so go thou to her and enquire of her and see her price and send her to the palace.'
'O my lord,' answered Said, 'her price is an hundred dinars, though, were she whole of this paleness that is upon her face, she would be worth a
thousand; but folly and pallor have diminished her value; and behold, I will go to her and consult her of this.' So he betook himself to her, and said
to her, 'Wilt thou be sold to Ishac ben Ibrahim el Mausili?' 'Yes,' answered she, and he said, 'Leave frowardness, (175) for to whom doth it happen
to be in the house of Ishac the boon-companion?' (176).? ? ? ? ? Mohammed, then, I do confess, God's chosen prophet is, And every man requited
is for that which he doth say..? ? ? ? ? Love no light matter is, O folk, nor are the woe and care And blame a little thing to brook that unto it
pertain..TABLE OF CONTENTS OF THE UNFINISHED CALCUTTA (1814-18) EDITION (FIRST TWO HUNDRED NIGHTS ONLY) OF
THE ARABIC TEXT OF THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..52. The Devout Israelite cccxlviii.Then she turned to
the old man who had delivered her from the pit and prayed for him and gave him presents galore and among them a myriad of money; (9) and they
all departed from her, except her husband. When she was alone with him, she made him draw near unto her and rejoiced in his coming and gave
him the choice of abiding with her. Moreover, she assembled the people of the city and set out to them his virtue and worth and counselled them to
invest him with the charge of their governance and besought them to make him king over them. They fell in with her of this and he became king
and took up his abode amongst them, whilst she gave herself up to her religious exercises and abode with her husband on such wise as she was with
him aforetime. (10) Nor," added the vizier, "is this story, O king of the time, more extraordinary or more delightful than that of the journeyman and
the girl whose belly he slit and fled.".On the morrow, he betook himself to the shop of his friend the druggist, who welcomed him and questioned
him of his case and how he had fared that day. Quoth the singer, 'May God requite thee with good, O my brother! For that thou hast directed me
unto easance!' And he related to him his adventure with the woman, till he came to the mention of her husband, when he said, 'And at midday came
the cuckold her husband and knocked at the door. So she wrapped me in the mat, and when he had gone about his business, I came forth and we
returned to what we were about.' This was grievous to the druggist and he repented of having taught him [how he should do] and misdoubted of his
wife. So he said to the singer, 'And what said she to thee at thy going away?' And the other answered, 'She bade me come back to her on the
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morrow. So, behold, I am going to her and I came not hither but that I might acquaint thee with this, lest thy heart be occupied with me.' Then he
took leave of him and went his way. As soon as the druggist was assured that he had reached the house, he cast the net over his shop (195) and
made for his house, misdoubting of his wife, and knocked at the door..HAROUN ER RESHID AND THE WOMAN OF THE BARMECIDES.
(84).She comes in a robe the colour of ultramarine, iii. 190..The merchant went out and returned to the old woman, who, seeing him changed of
colour, said to him, 'What did he ask thee, [may God confound] his hoariness?' So he acquainted her with the case and she said to him, 'Fear not; I
will bring thee forth of this [strait].' Quoth he, 'God requite thee with good!' And she said, 'To-morrow go to him with a stout heart and say, "The
answer to that whereof thou askest me is that thou put the heads of two staves into one of the holes; then take the other two staves and lay them
across the middle of the first two and stop with their heads the second hole and with their butts the fourth hole. Then take the butts of the first two
staves and stop with them the third hole."' (232).Meanwhile Shah Khatoun went in to the king's son and conceived by him and bore a son, as he
were the resplendent moon. When Belehwan saw this that had betided his brother, jealousy and envy overcame him; so he went in one night to his
father's house and coming to his brother's lodging, saw the nurse sleeping at the chamber-door, with the cradle before her and therein his brother's
child asleep. Belehwan stood by him and fell to looking upon his face, the radiance whereof was as that of the moon, and Satan insinuated himself
into his heart, so that he bethought himself and said, 'Why is not this child mine? Indeed, I am worthier of him than my brother, [yea], and of the
damsel and the kingship.' Then envy got the better of him and anger spurred him, so that he took out a knife and setting it to the child's gullet, cut
his throat and would have severed his windpipe..Now he had a friend, who pretended to quickwittedness and understanding; so he came up to him
privily and said to him, 'Let me do, so I may put the change on this trickster, for I know him to be a liar and thou art near upon having to pay the
money; but I will turn suspicion from thee and say to him, "The deposit is with me and thou erredst in imagining that it was with other than
myself," and so divert him from thee.' 'Do so,' replied the merchant, 'and rid the folk of their [false] debts.'.The Ninth Night of the Month..164. The
Merchant of Oman dccccxlvi.? ? ? ? ? What strength have I solicitude and long desire to bear? Why art thou purposed to depart and leave me to
despair?.137. Otbeh and Reyya dclxxx.Tuhfeh entered the bath, after she had put off her clothes, and behold, the basin thereof was overlaid with
gold set with pearls and red rubies and green emeralds and other jewels; so she extolled the perfection of God the Most High and hallowed Him for
the magnificence of that which she saw of the attributes of that bath. Then she made her ablutions in that basin and pronouncing the Magnification
of Prohibition, (207) prayed the morning prayer and what else had escaped her of prayers; (208) after which she went out and walked in that garden
among jessamine and lavender and roses and camomile and gillyflowers and thyme and violets and sweet basil, till she came to the door of the
pavilion aforesaid and sat down therein, pondering that which should betide Er Reshid after her, whenas he should come to her pavilion and find
her not. She abode sunken in the sea of her solicitude, till presently sleep took her and she slept.Quintessence of Things, The King who knew the, i.
230..Presently, the princess turned to her maid and bade her fetch them somewhat of food and sweetmeats and dessert and fruits. So Shefikeh
brought what she desired and they ate and drank [and abode on this wise] without lewdness, till the night departed and the day came. Then said El
Abbas, "Indeed, the day is come. Shall I go to my father and bid him go to thy father and seek thee of him in marriage for me, in accordance with
the Book of God the Most High and the Institutes of His Apostle (whom may He bless and keep!) so we may not enter into transgression?" And
Mariyeh answered, saying, "By Allah, it is well counselled of thee!" So he went away to his lodging and nought befell between them; and when the
day lightened, she improvised and recited the following verses:."When I returned from my fifth voyage, I gave myself up to eating and drinking
and passed my time in solace and delight and forgot that which I had suffered of stresses and afflictions, nor was it long before the thought of travel
again presented itself to my mind and my soul hankered after the sea. So I brought out the goods and binding up the bales, departed from Baghdad,
[intending] for certain of the lands, and came to the sea-coast, where I embarked in a stout ship, in company with a number of other merchants of
like mind with myself, and we [set out and] sailed till we came among certain distant islands and found ourselves in difficult and dangerous
case..The queen rejoiced in her and putting out her hand to her, drew her to herself and seated her by her side on the couch; whereupon Tuhfeh
kissed her hands and the queen said to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that all that thou treadest of these belong not to any of the Jinn, (224) for that I am the
queen of them all and the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis sought my permission (225) and prayed me to be present at the circumcision of his son. So I
sent to him, in my stead, a slave-girl of my slave-girls, to wit, Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea, who is vice-queen of my kingdom. When she was
present at the wedding and saw thee and heard thy singing, she sent to me, giving me to know of thee and setting forth to me thine elegance and
pleasantness and the goodliness of thy breeding and thy singing. So I am come to thee, for that which I have heard of thy charms, and this shall
bring thee great worship in the eyes of all the Jinn.' (226).91. The Schoolmaster who Fell in Love by Report ccccii.? ? ? ? ? So fell and fierce my
stroke is, if on a mountain high It lit, though all of granite, right through its midst 'twould shear..? ? ? ? ? The two girls let me down from fourscore
fathoms' height, As swoops a hawk, with wings all open in full flight;.? ? ? ? ? "Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth content." So runs
the rede 'mongst all that dwell in city or in tent..But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen, i. 50..Lewdness, The Pious Woman
accused of, ii. 5..? ? ? ? ? Come, then, companions mine, rejoice with me and say, "All hail to thee, O friend, and welcome fair and fain!".? ? ? ? ?
So shall we quaff the cups in ease and cheer, In endless joyance, quit of care and woe..Then she arose and going in to the king, found him with his
head between his knees, and he lamenting. So she sat down by him awhile and bespoke him with soft words and said to him, 'Indeed, O my son,
thou consumest mine entrails, for that these [many] days thou hast not mounted to horse, and thou lamentest and I know not what aileth thee.' 'O
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my mother,' answered he, '[this my chagrin] is due to yonder accursed woman, of whom I still deemed well and who hath done thus and thus.' Then
he related to her the whole story from first to last, and she said to him, 'This thy concern is on account of a worthless woman.' Quoth he, 'I was but
considering by what death I should slay them, so the folk may [be admonished by their fate and] repent.' And she said, 'O my son, beware of haste,
for it engendereth repentance and the slaying of them will not escape [thee]. When thou art assured of this affair, do what thou wilt.' 'O my mother,'
rejoined he; 'there needeth no assurance concerning him for whom she despatched her eunuch and he fetched him.'.? ? ? ? ? Ne'er shall I them
forget, nay, nor the day they went.Whilst the Sheikh was thus occupied with taking leave of the kings, Meimoun sought his opportunity, whenas he
saw the place empty, and taking up Tuhfeh on his shoulders, soared up with her to the confines of the sky and flew away with her. Presently, Iblis
came to look for Tuhfeh and see what she purposed, but found her not and saw the slave-girls buffeting their faces; so he said to them, 'Out on ye!
What is to do?' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown away with her.' When Iblis heard this, he gave a cry, to
which the earth trembled, and said, 'What is to be done? Out on ye! Shall he carry off Tuhfeh from my very palace and outrage mine honour?
Doubtless, this Meimoun hath lost his wits.' Then he cried out a second time, that the earth quaked therefor, and rose up into the air..When in the
sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, iii. 135..So, when they entered with the folk and had prostrated themselves before the king and given
him joy and he had raised their rank, [they sat down]. Now it was the custom of the folk to salute and go forth, so, when they sat down, the king
knew that they had a word that they would fain say. So he turned to them and said, "Ask your need." And the viziers also were present.
Accordingly, they bespoke him with all that these latter had taught them and the viziers also spoke with them; and Azadbekht said to them, "O folk,
I know that this your speech, there is no doubt of it, proceedeth from love and loyal counsel to me, and ye know that, were I minded to slay half
these folk, I could avail to put them to death and this would not be difficult to me; so how shall I not slay this youth and he in my power and under
the grip of my hand? Indeed, his crime is manifest and he hath incurred pain of death and I have only deferred his slaughter by reason of the
greatness of the offence; for, if I do this with him and my proof against him be strengthened, my heart is healed and the heart of the folk; and if I
slay him not to-day, his slaughter shall not escape me to-morrow.".Then he returned to the city and forgot the youth; so the servants went in to him
and said to him, 'O king, if thou keep silence concerning yonder youth, who would have slain thee, all thy servants will presume upon thee, and
indeed the folk talk of this matter.' With this the king waxed wroth and saying, 'Fetch him hither,' commanded the headsman to strike off his head.
So they [brought the youth and] bound his eyes; and the headsman stood at his head and said to the king, 'By thy leave, O my lord, I will strike off
his head.' But the king said, 'Stay, till I look into his affair. Needs must I put him to death and the slaying of him will not escape [me].' So he
restored him to the prison and there he abode till it should be the king's will to put him to death..Singer and the Druggist, The, i. 229..126. Ibrahim
ben el Khawwas and the Christian King's Daughter cccclxxvii.87. El Mamoun and the Pyramids of Egypt cccxcviii.In my soul the fire of yearning
and affliction rageth aye, iii. 65..2. The Fisherman and the Genie iii.? ? ? ? ? Parting hath sundered us, belov'd; indeed, I stood in dread Of this,
whilst yet our happiness in union was complete..So he was concerned with an exceeding concern for his lack of travel and discovered this to his
father, who said to him, "O my son, why do I see thee chagrined?" And he answered, "I would fain travel." Quoth Aboulhusn, "O my son, none
travelleth save those whose occasion is urgent and those who are compelled thereunto [by need]. As for thee, O my son, thou enjoyest ample
fortune; so do thou content thyself with that which God hath given thee and be bounteous [unto others], even as He hath been bounteous unto thee;
and afflict not thyself with the toil and hardship of travel, for indeed it is said that travel is a piece of torment." (5) But the youth said, "Needs must
I travel to Baghdad, the abode of peace.".One day, as I stood in my shop, there came up to me a woman and stopped before me; and she as she were
the full moon rising from among the stars, and the place was illumined by her light. When I saw her, I fixed my eyes on her and stared in her face;
and she bespoke me with soft speech. When I heard her words and the sweetness of her speech, I lusted after her; and when she saw that I lusted
after her, she did her occasion and promising me [to come again], went away, leaving my mind occupied with her and fire kindled in my heart.
Then I abode, perplexed and pondering my affair, whilst fire flamed in my heart, till the third day, when she came again and I scarce credited her
coming. When I saw her, I talked with her and cajoled her and courted her and strove to win her favour with speech and invited her [to my house];
but she answered, saying, 'I will not go up into any one's house.' Quoth I, 'I will go with thee;' and she said, 'Arise and come with me.'.42. Er Reshid
and the Barmecides dlxvii.When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier, and when he presented himself, he required of him the
[promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O august king, that.I clipped her in mine arms and straight grew drunken with the
scent, iii. 125..? ? ? ? ? So eat what I offer in surety and be The Lord of all things with thanks- giving repaid!.So the prefect carried him up to the
Sultan and he said, "I have an advertisement for thee, O my lord." "What is thine advertisement?" asked the Sultan; and the thief said, "I repent and
will deliver into thy hand all who are evildoers; and whomsoever I bring not, I will stand in his stead." Quoth the Sultan, "Give him a dress of
honour and accept his profession of repentance." So he went down from the presence and returning to his comrades, related to them that which had
passed and they confessed his subtlety and gave him that which they had promised him. Then he took the rest of the stolen goods and went up with
them to the Sultan. When the latter saw him, he was magnified in his eyes and he commanded that nought should be taken from him. Then, when
he went down, [the Sultan's] attention was diverted from him, little by little, till the case was forgotten, and so he saved the booty [for himself].'
The folk marvelled at this and the fifteenth officer came forward and said, 'Know that among those who make a trade of knavery are those whom
God the Most High taketh on their own evidence against themselves.' 'How so?' asked they; and he said..Man whose Caution was the Cause of his
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Death, The, i. 291..Meanwhile, news was brought that Khorassan had been conquered; (23) whereupon Er Reshid rejoiced and bade decorate
Baghdad and release all who were in the prisons, giving each of them a dinar and a dress. So Jaafer addressed himself to the decoration of the city
and bade his brother El Fezl ride to the prison and clothe and release the prisoners. El Fezl did his brother's bidding and released all but the young
Damascene, who abode still in the Prison of Blood, saying, "There is no power and no virtue save in God the Most High, the Sublime! Verily, we
are God's and to Him we return." Then said El Fezl to the gaoler, "Is there any prisoner left in the prison?" "No," answered he, and El Fezl was
about to depart, when Noureddin called out to him from within the prison, saying, "O my lord, tarry, for there remaineth none in the prison other
than I and indeed I am oppressed. This is a day of clemency and there is no disputing concerning it." El Fezl bade release him; so they set him free
and he gave him a dress and a dinar. So the young man went out, bewildered and knowing not whither he should go, for that he had abidden in the
prison nigh a year and indeed his condition was changed and his favour faded, and he abode walking and turning round, lest El Muradi should
come upon him and cast him into another calamity..4. The Three Apples lxix.Now it befell, by the ordinance of God the Most High and His
providence, that Caesar, king of the Greeks, the husband of Melik Shah's mother Shah Khatoun, [went forth to the chase that day]. He started a
head of game, he and his company, and chased it, till they came up with it by that pit, whereupon one of them lighted down from his horse, to
slaughter it, hard by the mouth of the pit. He heard a sound of low moaning from the bottom of the pit} so he arose and mounting his horse, waited
till the troops were assembled. Then he acquainted the king with this and he bade one of his servants [descend into the pit]. So the man descended
and brought out the youth [and the eunuch], aswoon..? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like,
ring to the bridle-rein..? ? ? ? ? Hence on the morrow forth I fare and leave your land behind; So take your leave of us nor fear mishap or ill
event..?THE TWELFTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? Quoth I, "Thou overcurtainest the morning with the night;" And she, "Not so; it is the
moon that with the dark I shroud.".The Khalif assigned them pensions and allowances and as for Noureddin, his father brought him those riches
and his wealth waxed and his case was goodly, till he became the richest of the folk of his time in Baghdad and left not the presence of the
Commander of the Faithful night or day. Moreover, he was vouchsafed children by Sitt el Milah, and he ceased not to live the most delightsome of
lives, he and she and his father and mother, a while of time, till Aboulhusn sickened of a sore sickness and was admitted to the mercy of God the
Most High. After awhile, his mother died also and he carried them forth and shrouded them and buried and made them expiations and nativities.
(45) Then his children grew up and became like unto moons, and he reared them in splendour and fondness, what while his wealth waxed and his
case flourished. He ceased not to pay frequent visits to the Commander of the Faithful, he and his children and his slave-girl Sitt el Milah, and they
abode, he and they, in all solace of life and prosperity till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and
extolled be the perfection of the Abiding One, the Eternal! This is all that hath come down to us of their story..Therewithal Noureddin's life was
troubled; so he arose and donned his clothes, and his host said, "Whither away this night, O my lord?" Quoth Noureddin, "I mean to go to my
lodging, and to-morrow I will betake myself to the palace of the Commander of the Faithful and demand my slave-girl." "Sleep till the morning,"
said the other, "and go not forth at the like of this hour." But he answered, "Needs must I go;" and the host said to him, "[Go] in the safeguard of
God." So Noureddin went forth, and drunkenness had got the mastery of him, wherefore he threw himself down on [a bench before one of] the
shops. Now the watch were at that hour making their round and they smelt the sweet scent [of essences] and wine that exhaled from him; so they
made for it and found the youth lying on the bench, without sense or motion. They poured water upon him, and he awoke, whereupon they carried
him to the house of the Chief of the Police and he questioned him of his affair. "O my lord," answered Noureddin, "I am a stranger in this town and
have been with one of my friends. So I came forth from his house and drunkenness overcame me.".When three nights had passed over her with
their days of the second month, she despaired of him and her tears dried not up. Then she resolved to take up her abode in the city and making
choice of a dwelling, removed thither. The folk resorted to her from all parts, to sit with her and hearken to her speech and witness her good
breeding; nor was it but a little while ere the king of the city died and the folk fell out concerning whom they should invest with the kingship after
him, so that strife was like to betide between them. However, the men of judgment and understanding and the folk of experience counselled them to
make the youth king who had lost his brother, for that they doubted not but Selma was a man. They all consented unto this and betaking themselves
to Selma, proffered her the kingship. She refused, but they were instant with her, till she consented, saying in herself, 'My sole desire in [accepting]
the kingship is [to find] my brother.' Then they seated her on the throne of the kingdom and set the crown on her head, whereupon she addressed
herself to the business of administration and to the ordinance of the affairs of the people; and they rejoiced in her with the utmost joy..? ? ? ? ? z.
The King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth and God restored them to him dccccxix.One night, when the night was half spent, as Selim and
Selma sat talking and devising with each other, they heard a noise below the house; so they looked out from a lattice that gave upon the gate of
their father's mansion and saw a man of goodly presence, whose clothes were hidden by a wide cloak, which covered him. He came up to the gate
and laying hold of the door-ring, gave a light knock; whereupon the door opened and out came their sister, with a lighted flambeau, and after her
their mother, who saluted the stranger and embraced him, saying, 'O beloved of my heart and light of mine eyes and fruit of mine entrails, enter.' So
he entered and shut the door, whilst Selim and Selma abode amazed..? ? ? ? ? When love-longing for her sweet sake I took upon myself, The railers
flocked to me anon, on blame and chiding bent;.Then the two kings appointed their father-in-law the vizier to be viceroy in Samarcand and
assigned him five of the chief amirs to accompany him, charging them attend him and do him service. The vizier kissed the earth and prayed that
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they might be vouchsafed length of life. Then he went in to his daughters, whilst the eunuchs and ushers walked before him, and saluted them and
bade them farewell. They kissed his hands and gave him joy of the kingship and bestowed on him treasures galore. Then he took leave of them and
setting out, journeyed days and nights till he came within three days' journey of Samarcand, where the townspeople met him and rejoiced in him
with an exceeding joy. So he entered Samarcand and they decorated the city, and it was a notable day. He sat down on the throne of his kingship
and the viziers did him homage and the grandees and amirs of Samarcand and prayed that he might be vouchsafed justice and victory and length of
continuance [on life]. So he bestowed on them dresses of honour and entreated them with worship and they made him Sultan over them..29. Maan
ben Zaideh and the three Girls dxxxii.Caution was the Cause of his Death, The Man whose, i 291..60. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter
Rose-in-bud ccclxxi.?A MERRY JEST OF A THIEF..Therewith the king was filled with wrath and said, "Bring him forthright," So they brought
the youth before him, shackled, and the king said to him, "Out on thee! Thou hast sinned a great sin and the time of thy life hath been long; (112)
but needs must we put thee to death, for that there is for us no ease in thy life after this," "O king," answered he, "know that I, by Allah, am
guiltless, and by reason of this I hope for life, for that he who is guiltless of offence goeth not in fear of punishment neither maketh great his
mourning and his concern; but whoso hath sinned, needs must his sin be expiated upon him, though his life be prolonged, and it shall overtake him,
even as it overtook Dadbin the king and his vizier." "How was that?" asked Azadbekht, and the youth said,.54. The Poor Man and his Generous
Friend cccli.Then she took leave of the princess and veiling her face, disguised herself; (30) after which she mounted the mule and sallying forth,
went round about seeking her lord in the thoroughfares of Baghdad three days' space, but lit on no tidings of him; and on the fourth day, she rode
forth without the city. Now it was the noontide hour and great was the heat, and she was aweary and thirst waxed upon her. Presently, she came to
the mosque, wherein the young Damascene had taken shelter, and lighting down at the door, said to the old man, [the Muezzin], "O elder, hast thou
a draught of cold water? Indeed, I am overcome with heat and thirst." Quoth he, "[Come up] with me into my house." So he carried her up into his
lodging and spreading her [a carpet and cushions], seated her [thereon]; after which he brought her cold water and she drank and said to the eunuch,
"Go thy ways with the mule and on the morrow come back to me here." [So he went away] and she slept and rested herself..Then he dealt the boy a
cuff and he let go his ear, whereupon Aboulhusn put off his clothes and abode naked, with his yard and his arse exposed, and danced among the
slave-girls. They bound his hands and he wantoned among them, what while they [well-nigh] died of laughing at him and the Khalif swooned away
for excess of laughter. Then he came to himself and going forth to Aboulhusn, said to him, "Out on thee, O Aboulhusn! Thou slayest me with
laughter." So he turned to him and knowing him, said to him, "By Allah, it is thou slayest me and slayest my mother and slewest the sheikhs and
the Imam of the Mosque!".One day my master said to me, 'Knowest thou not some art or handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord, I am a
merchant and know nought but traffic.' Quoth he, 'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So he
brought me a bow and arrows and mounting me behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at the last of the night, and fared on till we came to a
forest of great trees; whereupon he made me climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the
elephants come hither by day, shoot at them, so haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he
went away and left me trembling and fearful. I abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the elephants came out and fared hither and thither
among the trees, and I gave not over shooting at them with arrows, till I brought down one of them. So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who
rejoiced in me and rewarded me; then he came and carried away the dead elephant..Then she sent to acquaint her father with this; whereupon the
king called Abou Temam to him and said to him, 'Thou camest not but to see my daughter. Why, then, hast thou not looked upon her?' Quoth Abou
Temam, 'I saw everything.' And the king said, 'Why didst thou not take somewhat of that which thou sawest of jewels and the like? For they were
set for thee.' But he answered, 'It behoveth me not to put out my hand to aught that is not mine.' When the king heard his speech, he gave him a
sumptuous dress of honour and loved him exceedingly and said to him, 'Come, look at this pit.' So Abou Temam went up [to the mouth of the pit]
and looked, and behold, it was full of heads of men; and the king said to him, 'These are the heads of ambassadors, whom I slew, for that I saw
them without loyalty to their masters, and I was used, whenas I saw an ambassador without breeding, (123) to say, "He who sent him is less of
breeding than he, for that the messenger is the tongue of him who sendeth him and his breeding is of his master's breeding; and whoso is on this
wise, it befitteth not that he be akin to me." (124) So, because of this, I used to put the messengers to death; but, as for thee, thou hast overcome us
and won my daughter, of the excellence of thy breeding; so be of good heart, for she is thy master's.' Then he sent him back to king Ilan Shah with
presents and rarities and a letter, saying, 'This that I have done is in honour of thee and of thine ambassador.'.Draper's Wife, The Old Woman and
the, ii. 55..When the evening evened, the king summoned the vizier and bade him tell the story of the King of Hind and his vizier. So he said,
"Hearkening and obedience. Know, O king of august lineage, that.Officers of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin Bibers el Bunducdar and the
Sixteen, ii. 117..Then said Queen Es Shuhba, 'By Allah, O Sheikh, my sister Tuhfeh is indeed unique among the folk of her time, and I hear that
she singeth upon all sweet- scented flowers.' 'Yes, O my lady,' answered Iblis, 'and I am in the utterest of wonderment thereat. But there remaineth
somewhat of sweet-scented flowers, that she hath not besung, such as the myrtle and the tuberose and the jessamine and the moss-rose and the like.'
Then he signed to her to sing upon the rest of the flowers, that Queen Es Shuhba might hear, and she said, 'Hearkening and obedience.' So she took
the lute and played thereon in many modes, then returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.2. The Fisherman and the Genie viii.? ? ?
? ? j. The Tenth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.62. Abdallah ben Maamer with the Man of Bassora and his Slave-girl ccclxxxiii.Now Afifeh and her
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daughter Mariyeh were behind the curtain, looking at him; and when he came before the king, he saluted him and greeted him with the greeting of
kings, whilst all who were present stared at him and at his beauty and grace and perfection. The king seated him at the head of the table; and when
Afifeh saw him and straitly considered him, she said, "By the virtue of Mohammed, prince of the Apostles, this youth is of the sons of the kings
and cometh not to these parts but for some high purpose!" Then she looked at Mariyeh and saw that her face was changed, and indeed her eyes
were dead in her face and she turned not her gaze from El Abbas a glance of the eyes, for that the love of him had gotten hold upon her heart. When
the queen saw what had befallen her daughter, she feared for her from reproach concerning El Abbas; so she shut the wicket of the lattice and
suffered her not to look upon him more. Now there was a pavilion set apart for Mariyeh, and therein were privy chambers and balconies and
lattices, and she had with her a nurse, who served her, after the fashion of kings' daughters..THE TWO KINGS AND THE VIZIER'S
DAUGHTERS. (154).? ? ? ? ? He shot me with the shafts of looks launched from an eyebrow's (138) bow; A chamberlain (139) betwixt his eyes
hath driven me to despair..Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..One day as she sang before the Commander of the Faithful, he was
moved to exceeding delight, so that he took her and offered to kiss her hand; but she drew it away from him and smote upon her lute and broke it
and wept Er Reshid wiped away her tears and said, 'O desire of the heart, what is it maketh thee weep? May God not cause an eye of thine to weep!'
'O my lord,' answered she, 'what am I that thou shouldst kiss my hand? Wilt thou have God punish me for this and that my term should come to an
end and my felicity pass away? For this is what none ever attained unto.' Quoth he, 'Well said, O Tuhfeh. Know that thy rank in my esteem is
mighty and for that which wondered me of what I saw of thee, I offered to do this, but I will not return unto the like thereof; so be of good heart and
cheerful eye, for I have no desire for other than thyself and will not die but in the love of thee, and thou to me art queen and mistress, to the
exclusion of all humankind.' Therewith she fell to kissing his feet; and this her fashion pleased him, so that his love for her redoubled and he
became unable to brook an hour's severance from her..On the morrow, he repaired to the druggist, who saluted him and came to meet him and
rejoiced in him and smiled in his face, deeming his wife innocent. Then he questioned him of his yesterday's case and he told him how he had
fared, saying, 'O my brother, when the cuckold knocked at the door, I would have entered the chest; but his wife forbade me and rolled me up in the
rug. The man entered and thought of nothing but the chest; so he broke it open and abode as he were a madman, going up and coming down. Then
he went his way and I came out and we abode on our wonted case till eventide, when she gave me this shirt of her husband's; and behold, I am
going to her.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother clii.Now I was drunken and my clothes were drenched with the blood; and
as I passed along the road, I met a thief. When he saw me, he knew me and said to me, "Harkye, such an one!" "Well?" answered I, and he said,
"What is that thou hast with thee?" So I acquainted him with the case and he took the head from me. Then we went on till we came to the river,
where he washed the head and considering it straitly, said, "By Allah, this is my brother, my father's son. and he used to spunge upon the folk."
Then he threw the head into the river. As for me, I was like a dead man [for fear]; but he said to me, "Fear not neither grieve, for thou art quit of my
brother's blood.".? ? ? ? ? e. King Dadbin and his Viziers cccclv.? ? ? ? ? A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare And now again
concealed in black, luxuriant hair; (256).As he and his father were thus engaged in talk, in came his mother and caught hold of him; and he said to
her, "God on thee, let me go my gait and strive not to turn me from my purpose, for that needs must I go." "O my son," answered she, "if it must be
so and there is no help for it, swear to me that them wilt not be absent from me more than a year." And he swore to her. Then he entered his father's
treasuries and took therefrom what he would of jewels and jacinths and everything heavy of worth and light of carriage. Moreover, he bade his
servant Aamir saddle him two horses and the like for himself, and whenas the night darkened behind him, (65) he rose from his couch and
mounting his horse, set out for Baghdad, he and Aamir, whilst the latter knew not whither he intended..The old woman received the alms from her
and carrying it to Selim, took part thereof herself and with the rest bought him an old shirt, in which she clad him, after she had stripped him of that
he had on. Then she threw away the gown she had taken from off him and arising forthright, washed his body of that which was thereon of filth and
scented him with somewhat of perfume. Moreover, she bought him chickens and made him broth; so he ate and his life returned to him and he
abode with her on the most solaceful of life till the morrow..? ? ? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's
floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..Now the magistrate knew of the theft of the pearls; so he bade clap the merchant in prison.
Accordingly they imprisoned him and flogged him, and he abode in the prison a whole year, till, by the ordinance of God the Most High, the
Master of Police arrested one of the divers aforesaid and imprisoned him in the prison where the merchant lay. He saw the latter and knowing him,
questioned him of his case; whereupon he told them his story and that which had befallen him, and the diver marvelled at the sorriness of his luck.
So, when he came forth of the prison, he acquainted the Sultan with the merchant's case and told him that it was he who had given him the pearls.
The Sultan bade bring him forth of the prison and questioned him of his story, whereupon he told him all that had befallen him and the Sultan
pitied him and assigned him a lodging in his own palace, together with an allowance for his living..? ? ? ? ? All through the day its light and when
the night grows dark, My grief forsakes me not, no, nor my heavy cheer..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth Brother clx.49. The Man
who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold dcii.? ? ? ? ? Then sent I speech to thee in verses such as burn The heart; reproach therein was none nor yet
unright;.Fair patience use, for ease still followeth after stress, iii. 117..Meanwhile the king said to his vizier, "How shall we do in the matter of
yonder youth, the Yemani, on whom we thought to confer largesse, but he hath largessed us with tenfold [our gift] and more, and we know not if he
be a sojourner with us or no?" Then he went into the harem and gave the rubies to his wife Afifeh, who said to him, "What is the worth of these
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with thee and with [other] the kings?" And he answered, "They are not to be found save with the greatest of kings and none may avail to price them
with money." Quoth she, "Whence gottest thou them?" So he recounted to her the story of El Abbas from first to last, and she said, "By Allah, the
claims of honour are imperative on us and the king hath fallen short of his due; for that we have not seen him bid him to his assembly, nor hath he
seated him on his left hand.".Meanwhile, El Abbas abode with his cousin Akil twenty days, after which he made ready for the journey to Baghdad
and letting bring the booty he had gotten of King Zuheir, divided it between himself and his cousin. Then he set out for Baghdad, and when he
came within two days' journey of the city, he called his servant Aamir and bade him mount his charger and forego him with the baggage-train and
the cattle. So Aamir [took horse and] fared on till he came to Baghdad, and the season of his entering was the first of the day; nor was there little
child or hoary old man in the city but came forth to divert himself with gazing on those flocks and herds and upon the goodliness of those
slave-girls, and their wits were amazed at what they saw. Presently the news reached the king that the young man El Abbas, who had gone forth
from him, was come back with herds and rarities and slaves and a mighty host and had taken up his sojourn without the city, whilst his servant
Aamir was presently come to Baghdad, so he might make ready dwelling- places for his lord, wherein he should take up his abode..Selim abode in
the governance, invested with the sultanate, and ruled the people a whole year, after which he returned to El Mensoureh and sojourned there
another year. And he [and his wife] ceased not to go from city to city and abide in this a year and that a year, till he was vouchsafed children and
they grew up, whereupon he appointed him of his sons, who was found fitting, to be his deputy in [one] kingdom [and abode himself in the other];
and he lived, he and his wife and children, what while God the Most High willed. Nor," added the vizier, "O king of the age, is this story rarer or
more extraordinary than that of the king of Hind and his wronged and envied vizier.".? ? ? ? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune
fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive air..EL ABBAS AND THE KING'S DAUGHTER OF BAGHDAD. (46).? ? ? ? ? None,
by Allah, 'mongst all creatures, none I love save thee alone! Yea, for I am grown thy bondman, by the troth betwixt us plight..The Tenth Day..The
old woman went out, running, whilst the Khalif and Mesrour laughed, and gave not over running till she came into the street. Aboulhusn saw her
and knowing her, said to his wife, "O Nuzhet el Fuad, meseemeth the Lady Zubeideh hath sent to us to see who is dead and hath not given credence
to Mesrour's report of thy death; so she hath despatched the old woman, her stewardess, to discover the truth; wherefore it behoveth me to be dead
in my turn, for the sake of thy credit with the Lady Zubeideh." Accordingly, he lay down and stretched himself out, and she covered him and bound
his eyes and feet and sat at his head, weeping..King Shehriyar marvelled at these things and Shehrzad said to him, "Thou marvelledst at that which
befell thee on the part of women; yet hath there befallen the kings of the Chosroes before thee what was more grievous than that which befell thee,
and indeed I have set forth unto thee that which betided khalifs and kings and others than they with their women, but the exposition is long and
hearkening groweth tedious, and in this [that I have already told thee] is sufficiency for the man of understanding and admonishment for the
wise.".So the wicked man attained that which he sought of the vizier and the case was prolonged till the affairs of the kingdom became disordered,
by dint of ill governance, and the most part of the king's empery fell away from him and he came nigh unto ruin. Therewithal he was certified of
the loyalty of his [late] skilful vizier and the excellence of his governance and the justness of his judgment. So he sent after him and brought him
and the wicked man before him and summoning the grandees of his realm and the chiefs of his state to his presence, gave them leave to talk and
dispute and forbade the wicked man from that his lewd opinion. (80) Then arose that wise and skilful vizier and praised God the Most High and
lauded Him and glorified Him and hallowed Him and attested His unity and disputed with the wicked man and overcame him and put him to
silence; nor did he cease from him till he enforced him to make confession of repentance [and turning away] from that which he had believed..? ? ?
? ? Ah, then will I begin on you with chiding than the breeze More soft, ay pleasanter than clear cold water and more sweet..? ? ? ? ? The ignorant
man may speak with impunity A word that is death to the wise and the ripe of wit..130. Abulhusn ed Durraj and Abou Jaafer the Leper cccclxxxi.?
? ? ? ? When in the sitting-chamber we for merry-making sate, With thine eyes' radiance the place thou didst illuminate.? ? ? ? ? Fair patience use,
for ease still followeth after stress And all things have their time and ordinance no less..The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer
came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that which was yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?'
And he said,.THE SEVENTH VOYAGE OF SINDBAD THE SAILOR..Third Officer's Story, The, ii. 137..64. Tht Vizier of Yemen and his young
Brother ccclxxxiv
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